NEWSLETTER

From your East Spring Lake neighbors



IN THIS ISSUE:

PAGE ONE

President's Corner HOA Exec Board HOA Committee Chairs

PAGE TWO

Upcoming Social Events New ESL Website Info Tennis & Pickleball Pool Closing Date Stay Connected Links

PAGE THREE

New Neighbor Welcome Neighborhood Safety Alert

EVENTS

October

10/11: Pickleball Tournament 10/11 - 10/12: Garage Sale 10/25: 5K and Fun Run 10/31: Halloween Decorating

Contest and Block Party

November

11/9: Chili Cook-Off

December

TBD: Holiday Party & Photos with Santa

President's Corner

End-of-the-Year Water Balloon Fight

Hi ESL.

In Local to the start of fall—by date, if not by weather quite yet. The leaves have started changing, school buses are making their way through our streets on these crisp mornings and I'm excited to see more walkers, scooters, and bikers enjoying our hilly neighborhood.

We have a few new board chairs since our last newsletter: **Juan Isacura** (Treasurer) and **James Connell** & **Mark Needle** who are co-chairing Grounds, which has been a tremendous help. We're lucky to have dedicated and willing neighbors to serve our board and keep the community running smoothly.

As we head into the holiday season, we're looking forward to all the decorations that make our neighborhood feel festive. Whether it's pumpkins, lights, or inflatables, it's always fun to see everyone's creativity and spirit on display. I want to send a friendly reminder to keep things neighborly—timing and tidiness go a long way in keeping our streets looking great and enjoyable for all.

Thanks again for being part of our community. As always, I'm here if you have questions, ideas, or just want to chat.

Warmly, Jake Barron, HOA President

HOA Executive Board

President - Jake Barron
Vice President - Ally Bernstein
Secretary - Grace Lanier
Treasurer - Juan Isacura
Membership - Clark Crosby
Tennis - John Stoner
Grounds - James Connell &
Mark Needle
Pool - Rachael Paynter
Adult Social - Stacy Ulmer

HOA Committee Chairs

Advisor/CRA - **OPEN**Architectural Control - Jonna Rowe
Banners - Heike Miskawi
Children's Social - Jenny Plaisance &
Michelle Miller
Clubhouse - Christina Anderson
Newsletter - Lacey Stoner
Social Media - Erin Secor
Swim Team - Allison Haldeman
Website - John McFadden
Welcome - Jessica Shay



Upcoming Events

Stacy Ulmer

Saturday October 11: Pickleball Tournament A registration link was emailed to all ESL residents. This event will start at 9 AM on the ESL courts.

Sat. October 11 - Sun. October 12: Neighborhood Garage Sale

All sales must take place in your own driveway/garage. If you would like to participate, sign-up sheets will be emailed to ESL residents in September.

Saturday, **October 25: Fun Run and 5K**A registration link will be emailed to all ESL residents. This event is for children and adults and will start at the ESL playground.

Monday, October 29: Halloween House/Yard Decoration Contest Please have your decorations up by the Monday before Halloween so our judges can select their winners.

Friday, October 31: Halloween

Join us at 5:30 PM for pizza and our annual Costume Contest. Kids eat for free, adults please Venmo \$5/couple or \$3/single to @stacyulmer or cash/check to 5082 Spring Rock Terr by 10/26. Winners of the House/Yard Decoration Contest will also be announced.

The **Chili Cookoff** will be in November and the **Holiday Party** will be in December. More info to come!

If you have any questions or would like to volunteer, please contact Stacy Ulmer at ESLSocials@gmail.com.

Stay Connected

Here are some ways you can stay connected to your ESL neighbors:

- Follow our **ESL Facebook Page**
- Join ESL Women Facebook Group
- Follow ESL on **Instagram**
- Register as an ESL resident on the Homeside Properties site
- Visit the **ESL Website**

New ESL Website

A big thank you to **John McFadden** for designing our beautiful new ESL website! The site is now up-to-date with events, neighborhood news, and resources. It's a great way to stay connected and informed. Check it out:

EastSpringLake.com



Tennis & Pickleball

John Stoner

We're excited to share that new windscreens were installed at the courts this summer, hopefully enhancing court aesthetics and playability for our tennis community.

Court Reservations

Please follow the link below to reserve the courts for your tennis or pickleball session.



ReserveMyCourt.com

POOL UPDATE

Thank you to Rachael Paynter for coordinating another great pool season!

The pool will close September 28.

Welcome New Neighbors!

Jessica Shay

We're excited to introduce the newest members of our community! If you or someone you know has recently moved into ESL, we'd love to include you in our next newsletter. Please send a brief family bio and a photo to lemstoner@gmail.com.

Davis Family | 2647 Long Lake Dr Hendrick Family | 2664 Stonebrook Court Joy Family | 2702 Long Lake Terrace Menson Family | 1498 Camp Point Court Parkar Family | 2724 Long Lake Drive



The Davis Family

Robert & Stacy Preston (4), Riley (2), and pup Murray

Robert grew up in Athens, Georgia and Stacy grew up in South Florida. We have been living in Roswell since 2018 after moving from Orlando, Florida where we met in college at UCF. We have two amazing kids, Preston (4) and Riley (2), and a sweet dog, Murray (7). We're so excited we found our "forever home" in ESL where our children can grow up and be a part of an amazing community. Looking forward to getting to know some of our new neighbors!



The Parkar Family

Nihal & Zeba Fariz (7th grade), Zoya (5th grade)

We are excited to be part of ESL, and look forward to getting to know you all. Nihal (dad) likes to play guitar, Zeba (mom) enjoys houseplants, Fariz (7th grade) likes coding and violin, and Zoya (5th grade) is a bookworm, and we all love board games and nature trails. Stop by and say hi any evening or weekend:)

The Menson Family

Paul, Esther, and Baby Menson (due in November)

The Menson family moved to Roswell from San Francisco, CA. Esther enjoys fine art and Yoga, Paul enjoys video games, learning languages, working out and tennis. Baby Menson is arriving this November!

Want to rent the ESL clubhouse for an event?
Email ESLClubhouse1@gmail.com
for more information.



Neighborhood Safety Alert

As many of you have observed, speeding and rolling through stop signs have become real concerns in our neighborhood. For example, in August, a substitute school bus driver blew through a stop sign—putting kids and neighbors at risk.

Let's all do our part: slow down and come to a full stop at every sign. Small actions from each of us make a big impact on keeping ESL safe.

Looking ahead, East Spring Lake will be part of a county speed study this Spring. The county shared the following update:

"Long Lake Drive, Spring Rock Terrace, and Sandpoint Drive will all qualify to be studied. Our data collection season takes place between January and May of every school year, so that is when we would be able to complete our speed study."

This study may eventually result in speed bumps being installed, depending on the findings.

Thank you for your continued efforts to make ESL a safe and welcoming place for all!

